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Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of August 23, 2023
SVREC, Frankenmuth, Michigan 48734
PRAB Members in attendance:

1. Steve Ewald, Chairman
 


MBC-At Large
2. Ted Bauer




MBC-District 2
3. Chase Voelker




MBC-District 6
4. Jessica Rader




MBC-District 7





5. Dan Hensler, Vice Chair



MBS



6. 





MBS 
7. 





MBS 
8. 





MBS


9. 





MBC – District 4-Alternate 

10. 





MBC – District 5-Alternate  
11. JJ Metz
                                                                        MBS - Alternate

12. Justin Edwards




MBS - Alternate

PRAB Members absent include:
1. 





MBC-At Large

2. 





MBC-District 1

3. 





MBC-District 2

4. 





MBC-District 7





5. 





MBS




6. Scott DeVuyst




MBS 
7. Amy Sweeney




MBS 
8. Dan Armbruster




MBS


9. Greg Ackerman




MBC – District 4-Alternate 

10. Clint Stoutenburg



MBC – District 5-Alternate  

11.            


                                            MBS - Alternate

12. 





MBS - Alternate

Others in attendance:

Joe Cramer




MBC Executive Director

Scott Bales 




MSU Dry Bean Specialist

 
Evan Wright




MSU





Dr. Christy Sprague



MSU



Halima Awhile 




MSU


John Hawkins




MSU

Molly Irving




MSU


Danilo Gomes




MSU


Luke Ewald




Ewald Farms


Kevin Findley




Clearwater Organics


Logan Richer




Clearwater Organics

Chairman Steve Ewald called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. and invited attendees to introduce themselves.   
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made to approve the agenda as presented by Metz with support by Hensler. Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from March 8, 2023, were presented for review. Metz moved to accept the minutes as printed. The motion was supported by Noffsinger. Motion passed. 
FINANCIALS:  Cramer presented financial report including budget comparison through July. Cramer commented on both revenue and expenses. A motion was made by Hensler to accept the financial report as presented. The motion was supported by Bauer. Motion passed. 
FY 2022-2023 Budget - Cramer proposed a budget for FY 23-24 that included assessment revenue based on 210,000 acres x 22 bags per acre. Revenues totaled $93,500 as did expenses for a net of $0.00. Cramer explained that this budget does not include Bean & Beet Day revenue and expenses. A discussion followed. Hensler moved to accept the budget as presented. Metz supported the motion. Motion passed. 
RESEARCH UPDATES 
MSU Dry Bean Researchers were on hand to share updates on the plot research currently underway.
Scott Bales has nine research locations this year with over 6,300 individual plots including 152 varieties across 12 market classes. Planting began May 24th but most of the plots were planted between May 30th and June 4th. Despite planting in very dry conditions rain has been in excess since July. It is quite easy to find water damage this year. It is also quite easy to find white mold. In addition to variety trials, Bales more than doubled this year’s white mold study. He is also studying seed treatments and fungicides.      

Evan Wright – the MSU Breeding Program continues to focus on yield, canning quality, plant structure and dry down. Bales and Wright continue to share some locations to manage trials more efficiently. The group was excited to hear about a software program that has been developed to help speed up the lengthy breeding process. This program predicts early in the process which individual varieties are statistically most likely to fail later in the process. This culling process creates many efficiencies. Limited quantities of Black Pearl black bean and AuSable navy bean seed will be available next year.

Wright also commented on Dr. Chilver’s light red kidney bean halo blight project located on Campus. Researchers will walk the plots tomorrow. 
Dr. Christy Sprague – focused her comments on hard to kill weeds. There was a discussion on pre and post application strategies. Plans are underway to apply for a Section 18 label to allow growers to utilize more chemistry. PRAB will support the application when asked. Metz and Bales both commented on the help post applied Outlook has given growers. 
Project GREEEN Priorities - PRAB Members reviewed the current list of priorities. White mold is still a priority. The group would like to see weed control highlighted a bit more. Cramer and Bales will edit and email a draft to members before submitting. 
2023 DRY BEAN RESEARCH PLOT TOURS – schedule attached. 3 RUP credits are available at each plot. 
Before adjourning there was a discussion about the 2024 Dry Bean & Sugar Beet Symposium. PRAB members encouraged Cramer to further expand the Can Opening instead of another symposium. Cramer and Bales will get a draft program and distribute. 

2024 Dry Bean Regional Production and Outlook meetings will take place the week of December 11th.
Ewald thanked the group for their time and, with no further business, adjourned the meeting at 3:10 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

   Joe Cramer

Joe Cramer, MBC E.S. 
